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Performance & Finance Working Group No 66
Date of Meeting 22 March 2023




Time 10:00-12:00
Venue: Temp Boardroom
	Working Group Attendees

	Pam McGowan (PM)
	Ray Finney

	Stuart Manning (SM)
	


	Council Attendees

	David Moxon (DM)
	Councillor Roger Bayliss

	Anthony Wilkinson (AW)
	


Welcome
DM welcomed the attendees and shared the sad news of the passing of a member of the working group, Colin Statham 

Q3 Finance Update 
· AW explained that as a service, Housing was underspent against budget at Q3, however the amount of underspend was lower than had been expected.  This has been caused in general terms by the reduction in spend by the repairs service through lower than expected demand and therefore fewer jobs completed.
· Income was also lower than forecast driven by fewer than expected RTB’s.
2023/24 Budget
· DM reminded the meeting that the decision had been taken and approved at full Council for the rents to increase by 7%, the maximum allowed by Government for 23/24.  
· Councillor Bayliss explained that he wanted to maintain the improvements in decency levels that had started with the Decent Homes Improvement Programme.  It was therefore necessary to ensure that there was the income to continue to invest.

· DM ran through the headline increases between 2022/23 and 2023/24 almost all of which were due to inflation and cost of raw materials.

· Highlights from the five year Capital Programme include the carbon neutral programme as well as the new builds which the Authority is committed to continuing to deliver.

· To further improve support to our tenants, there is an additional Sustainment Officer as well as Leasehold Officer.

· DM confirmed that although the cap on rent increases was 7%, for new tenancies this would increase to 11.1% (September 2022 CPI + 1%)

Tenant Satisfaction Measures
· DM explained that following the publication of the Social Housing White Paper, work had been ongoing regarding the development of the Tenant Satisfaction Measures (TSMs) which were finalised in September.
· These measures consist of 12 questions that we as an authority are required to ask our tenants annually.  The replies from which must be provided to the Regulator of Social Housing (RSH) for publication.  This information will be submitted from 1 April 2024.
· DM ran through each of these 12 questions.

· There are a further 10 questions which the landlord must collect data against and share with the RSH annually.  
· RF asked whether the survey would be managed ‘in-house’ of externally.  DM confirmed the plan was to use an external partner as this would ensure neutrality and accuracy.

National Fraud Initiative
· DM explained that this was a biennial exercise.  The data was shared with the Cabinet Office in October 2022.  This is matched to data shared by other organisations and the results or matches published in January 2023 for review.
· DM confirmed that the vast majority of matches were as a result of the data shared in October including residents within the properties as well as tenants.
· To date all matches have been investigated, however, there may yet be further matches published before the closure date which is normally July.
Actions

DM to discuss with Parks & Open Spaces, the impact that the large oak tree located on Willn Close is having in regards to RF and neighbours.
